
Dear Parents,

As the school year gets into full swing, we would like to inform you of the expectations and responsibilities that this coming year will bring for your fourth grader.

SPELLING- Students will complete assignments from the workbook in order to practice for the final test. Additionally, all lists will be available on www.spellingcity.com/cozzit for weekly practice at home and school. The pretest is given on Monday consisting of 20 basic list words and 5 challenge words. The challenge words are extra credit. Students will receive their graded pretest on Tuesday.  Words misspelled on the pretest will be used to complete their weekly spelling tic-tac-toe homework, and turned in no later than Thursday.  Students who receive a 95% (miss only 1 basic list word) will take the 5 challenge words, plus the basic list word they missed. Students who receive a 100% on the pretest’s basic list words, will only need to take the 5 challenge words on Friday’s final test. Each unit consists of 5 lists, with the sixth list being a cumulative unit review of the previous five lists in which students are tested on all 100 words, excluding the challenge words. If a student receives a 95% or higher on all 5 lists in a unit, they will be exempt from the unit test.  *Weekly spelling homework is due every Thursday. Incomplete homework has until Friday morning to be turned in. No spelling homework will be accepted after we take Friday's test. Students with incomplete homework by Friday will receive a 0 for their weekly homework grade.

READING- Students read one story per week.  On Monday, the new story, vocabulary words, and skills are introduced.  Throughout the week, students read orally, silently, and in small groups from the Reading book and leveled readers in order to develop reading skills. The back of weekly newsletter will contain the spelling list, vocabulary words, reading skill, decoding skill, and several comprehension questions to ask your child while they are reading at home.  Although your child is becoming quite an independent reader at this age, it is still important that you continue to spend time reading and discussing the assigned stories with him/her.  By listening to you read, your child gets the opportunity to hear what a fluent reader sounds like.  Additionally, I have included practice fluency passages on our classroom website for use at home, as well as copies of all the reading study guides. Please visit www.mrscozzi.weebly.com and browse the reading tabs. 

Each reading story comes with a vocabulary test of 10 words. The weekly vocabulary test is comprised of matching definitions and fill-in-the-blank sentences. Each reading unit consists of 5 vocabulary lists, with the sixth list being a cumulative unit review of the previous five lists in which students are tested on all 50 vocabulary words. If a student receives a 95% or higher on all 5 lists in a unit, they will be exempt from the unit vocabulary test. *Weekly vocabulary homework is due every Thursday. Incomplete homework has until Friday morning to be turned in. No vocabulary homework will be accepted after we take Friday's test. Students with incomplete homework by Friday will receive a 0 for their weekly homework grade.

ACCELERATED READER- Students must read for Accelerated Reading points, to go towards their overall quarterly Reading grade.  The grading scale is as follows:  

10 or more points=110%
8 points=100%
7 points=90%
6 points=80%
5 point=70%
4 point=60%
0 points= 0%.  

Each quarter, I will read aloud one book in class, worth 4 points. Students will receive 4 points upon successful completion of a book project (instructions will be sent home upon completion of the book) and an 80% or better on a comprehension test. This leaves 4 points for the student to obtain on their own. This can be done through passing an AR quiz during the weekly library time or the designated AR time after recess, or completing an acceptable book report for the amount of points their book is worth. In order to be successful with this, students must read at home and bring their library books to school every day to read during sustained silent reading and free time. Please visit www.mrscozzi.weebly.com to access copies of the book report forms for home use. 


LANGUAGE- Language lessons are presented to the class and students practice examples with the teacher.  This year, we will be completing an interactive notebook. Students will need to have colored pencils, crayons, scissors, and a glue stick in order to be successful in learning and creating. Please check with your child often to see if their supplies need to be replenished. Additionally, notebooks will be turned in every few weeks for a notebook check and grade. Furthermore, there will be a weekly or biweekly standards based assessment in language. Check the assignment notebook and the Monday newsletter for information regarding upcoming tests/quizzes. Grades can be taken on homework assignments, DOL, quizzes, and chapter and unit tests.

MATH- Math material is presented on the board and students practice problems at their seat or at the board, both individually and in small groups.  Grades are taken from homework assignments, quizzes, and chapter tests.  Students should aim to have multiplication facts mastered by the end of quarter one and division facts mastered by the end of quarter two. Math facts will help students be successful for multi-digit multiplication, long division, and fractions, decimals, and percents during the third and fourth quarters. Ten or fifteen minutes a night using flashcards is strongly suggested. Please visit www.mrscozzi.weebly.com for additional math practice worksheets, multiplication charts, videos, and flashcards for home practice. 

SOCIAL STUDIES- Our Social Studies is divided into the regions of the United States.  New material is read aloud together in class.  At the start of each region, students will take a Map Quiz, identifying the states and capitals in each region. Throughout the study of the region, students will learn the historical aspect to each region, and the modern cultural aspects. The students will complete various assignments for each lesson. The study guides, review sheet, and information from the book will help them prepare for the chapter test.  Lessons from the book may be assigned for the students to read at home after they have been covered in class.  This is just one more way for the students to absorb the new material.  It is suggested that the children read and discuss this material with an adult. Additionally, at the end of each region, students will take another map quiz, identifying the states, capitals, and abbreviations. It is suggested that your child is practice these at home often during the study of each region. Furthermore, at the end of each region, students will complete a region scrapbook synthesizing their learning into a colorful display of pictures and information. Please visit www.mscozzi.weebly.com for additional copies of all handouts, videos, and flashcards for home practice. 

SCIENCE/Health- Our Science series allows the students to do many hands-on activities.  Grades are assigned to journals, vocabulary tests, lab participation, quizzes, and unit tests.  Lab participation grades are determined by completion of experiments, attentiveness during class, and cooperation in the group. 

SECOND STEP- Students will do a weekly Second Step lesson with the classroom teacher.  These lessons are designed to help children develop problem solving skills and social skills when dealing with others.

ASSIGNMENT NOTEBOOK- Students record all work that is assigned throughout the day.  At the end of the day, the teacher checks to make sure all assignments are recorded correctly and signs the notebook.  Students are not dismissed to their lockers until the assignment notebook is filled out correctly.  Parents must sign the notebook each evening after checking that the student has completed all homework. 

TAKE HOME FOLDER- All students have a Take Home Folder.  The Left At Home side is for graded papers that have been passed back and notices from the office.  These papers should be looked at and emptied at home every evening.  The Bring Back side is for homework sheets that need to be completed at home and returned to school the next morning.  Your child should be showing you the papers from this folder every evening!! 

CLASSROOM NEWSLETTERS – Newsletters will be distributed each Monday. The front contains school or classroom information. The back of weekly newsletter will contain the spelling list, vocabulary words, reading skill, decoding skill, and several comprehension questions to ask your child while they are reading at home.  Parents are encouraged to read over the newsletter every Monday and place it in the Bring Back side of the student’s take home folder. This will remain there for the duration of the week to ensure that your child has their own copy of the spelling and vocab words during class lessons. Furthermore, if you or your child would like an extra copy of the newsletter, they may be found at www.mrscozzi.weebly.com under reading study guides.

PBIS- This year, we are continuing to implement our behavior system, PBIS.  PBIS (positive behavior interventions and supports) is based on rewarding positive student behavior in all school settings.  Students have the opportunity to earn “Bulldog Bucks” when they display positive behavior, which they can then use to buy items from the school store once a month.  At the end of each quarter, we will have a school-wide celebration to celebrate our positive behavior.  Please ask you child about PBIS expectations and feel free to ask the teachers any questions that you might have.  

We are looking forward to having a productive and successful year.  Please feel free to call the school or send a note whenever you have any questions.

Mrs. Cozzi (CozziT@ops125.net) (815) 883-8932 ext 603
